


NB3 - Consider approval of Interlocal Agreement Amendment 
Executive Director Holloman advised the agreement to be updated to remove all state funds that must be expended 
on construction. Due to cash flow issues and due to the need to pay invoices, a request for funds to be released from 
the state has been sent. Director Zapple wanted to confirm that Matt Nichols reviewed the agreement. Matt Nichols 
advised extensive discussions between LCFW ASA and CFPUA were had, and they all feel this is the most efficient 
way to strike the one sentence. 

Motion: Director Newton MOVED; seconded by Director Phillips, to approve approval of Interlocal Agreement 
Amendment. Upon voting, the MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 

NB4 - Resolutions of Governing Board of Recipient for Project No. SPR-D-ARP-0170 48" Parallel Raw Water 
Main Project American Rescue Plan-S.L.2022-74 Leland, NC 

Motion: Director Williams MOVED; seconded by Director De Vane, to approve Resolutions of Governing Board 
of Recipient for Project No. SPR-D-ARP-0170 48" Parallel Raw Water Main Project American Rescue Plan­
S.L.2022-74 Leland, NC. Upon voting, the MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 

NBS - Resolutions of Governing Board of Recipient for Project No. SPR-D-ARP-0138 Pre-Construction 
Planning Grant and Rate Study American Rescue Plan-S.L.-2022-74 Leland, NC 

Motion: Director Norris MOVED; seconded by Director Zapp le, to approve Resolutions of Governing Board of 
Recipient for Project No. SPR-D-ARP-0138 Pre-Construction Planning Grant and Rate Study American Rescue 
Plan-S.L.-2022-74 Leland, NC. Upon voting, the MOTION CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. 

ENGINEER'S COMMENTS 
No comments 

ATTORNEY COMMENTS 
No comments 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT 
EDRl -Comments on Customers' Water Usage and Raw Water Revenue for Fiscal Year to Date Ending May 
31,2023 
Executive Director Holloman reported that during May 2023, Brunswick County and Pender County were above 
projections. 

DIRECTOR'S COMMENTS AND/OR FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS 
Vice-Chairman Knight appointed Director Scott Phillips as the new treasurer due to Director Phil Norris stepping 
down. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
No comments 

PRESENTATION by Richard K. Spruill 

ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business, Vice-Chairman Knight adjourned the meeting at 9:59 a.m. 

Respectfully Submitted: 

Patrick DeVane Secretary 
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